PTC Meeting

2013-11-04

Meeting commenced: 8:15 am

Board Attendees: Christine Clark (President), Kim Gode (VP), Gayle Streng (Treasurer), Amber Fawson (Secretary)

Business

1. Jogathon Recap (Deirdre Stow)

a. Event went well, donations were raffled off as students ran, a definite hit with kids, the Krispy Kream prize especially

b. Grand prize kindle to be awarded to student with the greatest number of pledges

c. Motivating the MYP students needs to be continued to be addressed

d. Item for next year: For collecting pledges, it will be helpful to outline lap distance and running duration directly on the sponsor envelope

e. One parent voiced to a committee chair that there seem to be too many fundraisers and payment requests. We will continue to spread word that events are options to choose between and that some events are community building opportunities and not intended to raise funds.

2. Budget Report (Gayle Streng)

a. Carnival

i. Income was $3357 with only $400 expenses

b. Go the Distance

i. Income was $1600

1. Item for next year: Some companies with connections to the school matched donations, which worked really well, it would be great to ramp this up next year

c. Monart

i. Payment of $5k completed to the district, awaiting return payment from district for $10k

d. Computer Lab

i. Payment of $40k completed

1. Covered 25 computers, 4 laptops, 6 ipads and warranties

e. PE equipment

i. Payment of $5,500 completed, great quality equipment will enhance the PE program

3. Teacher Representative Report (Patty Fletcher)
a. The new policy for teacher approval for classroom budget expenses is a good measure

i. Patty will remind teachers during meeting to keep room moms updated on the classroom budget and to require approval for purchases

ii. She will also remind teachers that any extra funds left over at the end of the year roll into each classes’ 8th grade graduation budget

b. Current teacher focus is on conferences and report cards

i. Sign Up Genius has eased conference scheduling

1. Action item: Parents suggest using one school-wide standardized online sign up service consistently (many use Sign Up Genious, 6th grade uses volunteer spot)

c. Teachers notice and appreciate the cooperative culture throughout the year

d. API scores and Common Core

i. API scores dropped as a result of transition, they will likely continue to drop until transition is complete

ii. Drop is mostly attributed to the current transition period towards Common Core, with all schools experiencing the same situation

iii. Tests are not aligned with Common Core curriculum that we are transitioning to, there will be no test this year, official CC tests will begin in 2015 or 2016

iv. Mrs. Sloan is beginning to implement Common Core now, the result will be a smoother and more timely transition

1. requires a heavier workload of rewriting curriculum on the teacher’s part upfront as there is no official approved CC curriculum, teachers use their off days to work on creating curriculum

v. It is helpful that the IB approach meshes well with CC

vi. Classroom reading support and intervention (by Kati Messerli) is going well

e. Technology

i. The new computer lab has made computer scheduling much more practical for the teachers

ii. K and 1st are enjoying utilizing the ipads

f. Carnival

i. Teachers were very pleased with prep and execution from their perspective

ii. A suggestion was made to spread booths appart more

iii. The schedule of starting right after school works well and allows flexibility for teachers’ and families’ schedules

4. Winterfest (Amy Griffin)

a. Bookfair (chaired by Heather Mandrell) kicks off the same day, we will plan on extra cashiers

b. In response to requests, the committee will continue to make a variety of crafts available this year, parents enjoy using as gifts

c. No food inside the gym

d. Meetings with students who will be offering student-led stores have begun

i. Students will meet after and agree on a charity to which they’ll donate 5% of profits

5. Jinglefest

a. Held at Del Oro Dec 18th
i. Opted this year to hold the performance for all grades on the same night, not divided between two nights, to encourage one cohesive community event

ii. Art show of student work will be in the lobby

iii. No food

6. Auction (Gina Sheehan)
a. Destination is Italy

b. Ticket price $50 (up from $35)

i. Will cover expenses (last year’s ticket price did not)

ii. Includes beverages

c. Kickoff meeting went well, several new parents attended and will volunteer
d. All committee meetings will be on Fridays, 1:30–3

e. Last year’s auction stats are complete, were presented to planning committee, will be available online

f. Donation letter and form available online

g. Each grade level will provide a themed experience package

i. Should allow more families to contribute and get involved, room moms will coordinate

ii. All packages will be lined up by the end of February

iii. One experience package per grade (vs per class) seemed to be the right qty

iv. 3-4 of the packages will be larger-ticket items, the others will be mid-range

h. Volunteers still needed:
i. Event night coordinator

ii. Back room cashier volunteers

iii. Back room team positions

iv. Break down coordinator and crew

i. Pouring tables for local wineries are new this year

j. Local photographers will have tables, will donate session fees

k. Events previously auctioned (slot car racing, poker) will be social events separate from the auction

7. Roller King social will be held in December

8. Website updates

a. A calendar including PTC events and school events will be added

b. Will work on making it more useful for volunteer posting, etc. and on getting more parents utilizing it
Meeting adjourned: 9:20 am
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